
 
HOURS OF OPERATION

MON.– FRI.
8 AM—4 PM

425 E. GENESEE STREET
FAYETTEVILLE, NY 13066

 
VILLAGE CLERK ...637-9864

CODES…………….EXT.130
DPW……….....637-6065
FIREHOUSE……637-6101



 

** FOR MOST UPDATE-TO-DATE
INFORMATION AND CURRENT

EVENTS, PLEASE
CHECK OUT OUR WEBSITE:



WWW.FAYETTEVILLENY.GOV
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NEWSLETTER

Village Website Update Coming Soon!  New design
includes "Notify Me" where you can sign up for email 
 notifications of meetings, events, or other updates!
Limestone Plaza will soon be restriped with a new
one-way traffic pattern going west and more parking
spaces (in front of Canal Landing Park)

Please
note:



Village
offices 
will be
closed 
 May 30
 & July 4

Annual Memorial Day Parade will be held Monday, May
30th at 9 am!
Recreation's Summer Playground will be held at Fay-El
this year from July 5th to August 12th, including three 
 Drama Programs 
Party in the Plaza's are back!  More Details to come! 
 Thursdays- June 16th, July 21st, August 19th
Comprehensive Plan Update continues- next opportunity
for public input will be June 9th.  Details to follow.
Check website for updates on development projects such
as for 547 E Genesee Street currently under review.

Next Comp Plan
Public

Workshop
Thurs., JUNE 9th!



M A Y  2 0 2 2 V O L .  2

Mayor's Message
Mayor Mark Olson

molson@fayettevilleny.gov

“Will the snow ever end?”  I know many are asking that exact question as you’re reading our spring 2022
newsletter!! Hopefully we are at the end of the winter, and flowers and spring cleaning are in our
futures.
  

Thank you to all the residents who came out for our Comprehensive Plan Open House at the senior
center. I appreciate not only those who showed up in person but also everyone who has taken time to
fill out the survey questionnaire online as well. The updated plan will set our course for years to come.
Your help & input is crucial in making good sound decisions as we move the village forward. 

I’m grateful to all the residents who came and supported the annual Mayor’s Turkey Dinner 3/6 at the
Senior Center. This event was started by the late Mayor Henry McIntosh and this was the first year of its
24 years that Henry hasn’t been at this great event.  I’m pleased that this year’s event raised over $6500
for the center. Thank you for coming out to support our seniors. 

I'd also like to thank all who came out for our recent village election.  Welcome aboard, newly elected
Trustee Mark Matt. As we move forward with retail cannabis operations in the village, we will do
everything we can to listen to the concerns and opinions as we craft new legislation for these new
business opportunities in the village. 

Currently we are doing budget workshops to craft the 2022/2023 fiscal budget for the village. This
year’s budget does not change the village tax rate of $7.20 per thousand. It also continues to fully
fund the programs that make our village one of the most vibrant villages in all of upstate NY. There is a
video on our website that explains the budget; it contains all the workings of our budget. The proposed
budget is linked online too. These workshops and public engagement continue to the end of April when
we are required by law to have the budget passed. 

We are in the planning stages for the summer concert series in Beard Park, Parties in the Plaza, and our
annual Memorial Day Parade. Our DPW is busy with spring cleaning and summer project planning
throughout the village.  Our busy fire department has hired EMS-only employees. This program was
created to provide a better staffed service while enhancing our partnerships with the villages of Minoa &
Manlius. We are in the infant stages of this new program; I will keep you updated in future newsletters
as we get farther into this program.  Our Senior Center, Recreation & other nonprofit groups in the
village are just as active. We are coordinating weekly with all of these very important aspects of our
village life. 

We are looking for volunteers for both our Parks & Tree Commissions as well as future alternate
members for our various boards. If interested, please contact the village office.  As always I want to
thank our many dedicated employees & volunteers who make the Village of Fayetteville what it is. We
are truly lucky to have such dedicated, passionate, professional people serving our residents. Thank you
for reading this article and please, as always, call or email me with your questions.

Have a great spring & thank you again for the honor of being your mayor.

Mark
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•  P L E A S E  V I S I T  •

WWW.FAYETTEVILLENY.GOV

T O  F I N D  M O R E  I N F O R M A T I O N

 UPCOMING BOARD MEETINGS, EVENTS,
DPW PICKUP SCHEDULE,  BUILDING CODES

contact 
DPW

315.637.6065

*Need blue bins?
*trash questions?

Upcoming EventsUpcoming Events

Please Note: 
DPW Summer hours are

Tuesday -Friday 6am-4pm
[effective July & August]

Regular trash pickup schedule will
not be affected by 5/30 and 7/4
holidays.

Check village calendar @website

Memorial Day Parade   
       Monday, May 30th  at  9 am
  Route begins corner Route 5 & Highbridge St, and ends with a  ceremony

in Beard Park (about 10am)

Party in the Plaza> June 16- July 21 -Aug 18 
Limestone Plaza

Concerts in Beard Park  
Sat., July 9th Symphoria 
Thurs., July 14th Jazz Fest

Fayetteville Festival - Sat., Sept.17

Leaves & Brush picked up weekly
*NO GRASS CLIPPINGS*




[Dirt Lawn edgings can go out with
hardfill picked up 3rd Friday of month]

Please join us at the next
Comprehensive Plan 

Public Workshop
Thurs., JUNE 9th



CURRENT VILLAGE RESIDENT at

Village of Fayetteville
425 East Genesee Street
Fayetteville NY 13066

www.fayettevilleny.gov

FOLLOW US ON

Village Newsletter

Flower
pots
need
your

support!
P L E A S E  D O N A T E  T O

B E A U T I F I C A T I O N
C O M M I T T E E


